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Tuesday 30 March 2021 Term 1 Week 10 

DATES TO REMEMBER 
 

Wednesday 31 March Easter Hat Parade K-2 

Wed 31st & Thur 1st State Swimming  

Thursday 1 April Colour Run 

 Last Day Term 1 

Tuesday 20 April Student’s First Day Term 2 

Wednesday 21 April PSSA Soccer Trials 

Thursday 22 April FNC Opens Rugby League 

Friday 23 April FNC Hockey 

 FNC District Netball 

Monday 26 April Cross Country 

  
PRINCIPAL NEWS 

What a busy term we have had! 

It has been so nice having parents and carers back into 
our school to be able to share some important moments 
this term, like our Leaders assembly and just yesterday, 
our Intermediate Band performance. This week we still 
have our Easter Hat parade and Colour Run. I think  
everyone will deserve a break by Friday. 

This week for Easter Hat parade, we are still happy to 
have parents and carers in, as long as you haven’t been to 
any of the listed Byron venues or Greater Brisbane and 
remember if you have any flu like symptoms, please stay 
home and get tested. If we do get rain on the day of our 
Easter Hat parade and if it has to be moved to the hall, 
we will be unable to cater for the number of parents and 
carers to keep it a COVID safe event. Fingers crossed it 
stays fine and we can still hold the Easter Hat parade 
under the outside COLA - we will make the call at 11am 
and School Stream and Facebook it to parents. Please 
remember to sign in electronically with the Service NSW 
app and on our school google attendance sheet once  
arriving on site. You will be directed to complete both of 
these by a staff member and also remember to socially 
distance whilst on school grounds.  

As for the Colour Run, we are more than happy for you to 
watch from the school carpark, as long as you socially  
distance and remember to sign in electronically.  
Personally, I cannot wait to see the teachers slimed, oh 
wait that includes me too!  I think it will be such a fun 
day. A big thank you to Mrs Kershler for organizing. 
Please send children with a change of clothes and a  
plastic bag, as they will get wet. 

Paint Room 

Yesterday the Intermediate Band got to perform to an 
audience of not only students but parents and carers too. 
It was so great to hear them playing again in our hall and 
just as amazing, was the fact that some of them have 
only been playing for 7 weeks. They sounded fantastic 
and you could see and hear just how happy our  
Instrumental teachers Mrs Cooper and Mr Walsh were 
with their performance too.  (See photo’s page 4) 

Next term we have our Cross-Country carnivals. The  
8 years + carnival is being held on Monday 26th April at 
the Robert Dixon Park. At this stage parents will be able 
to attend, as long as they socially distance. If there are 
any changes due to COVID restrictions, we will let you 
know, once we return next term. K – 2 will also have a 
Cross Country carnival but their race will be on school 
grounds. Due to our new build we will not have room for 
parents to be on site for this event, to be able to keep it 
COVID safe but invite parents and carers to come along 
and watch from the car park wall, again remembering to 
electronically sign in and socially distance.  

Due to the latest advice from the Brisbane and Byron 
outbreaks, please understand advice is constantly  
changing. Our school is following all Department of  
Education guidelines to ensure the safety of our school 
community. While we hope we will be able to continue to 
have parents and carers in our school, I will keep you up 
to date if this changes. Please make sure you have School 
Stream or are linked to our school Facebook page to be 
kept up to date. 

Thursday is the last day of school for this term and we 
return Tuesday 20th April. 

I hope everyone has a happy and safe holiday and I look 
forward to seeing everyone next term. 

 

Kind Regards 

Mrs Mirana 
Relieving Principal 

 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool 
 

  https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/ 

https://www.facebook.com/KingscliffPublicSchool
https://www.instagram.com/kingscliff_ps/
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KIMP Fees 

Term 1 KIMP Fees are now overdue.  Your prompt 
payment is appreciated.  Students with outstanding 
Term 1 fees will not be able to continue in Term 2 
until fees are finalised.  Thank you for your  
understanding. 
 

Stewart House Donation Drive 

Envelopes have been sent home with students.  To go 
in the draw to win a $4000 gift voucher, please  
complete the details on the envelope, include a  
minimum $2 donation and return to the school  
office by Friday 14 May. 

 

OFFICE HOURS  8.30am to 3.15pm 

 

 

 
KPS Admin Team wish you all a very happy and 

relaxing holiday break. 

  
CANTEEN CORNER 

School Canteen operates four days each 
week - Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday & 
Friday 

PLEASE HAVE ORDERS IN BY 9:00 AM 

  VOLUNTEER ROSTER 

Volunteers Required 
If you are interested in helping ,  

please contact the office on 02 6674 1467. 
New volunteers will require Working With Children Checks.   

Please see the office for the paperwork. 
 

PAYMENT OPTIONS 

EFTPOS - at the school office only  

Online - via the school website ‘Make A Payment’ tab. 

Please include online payment receipt number on the paper bag.  

Cash - correct money in the bag is appreciated. 

All orders require a paper bag with the students name, class and  

order details.  

REMINDER - CANTEEN CLOSED MONDAYS 

Wednesday 31 March 
Tanci 

Thursday 1 April  
Colour Run 
Kylie            Brenda 
Debbie       Janet        Melissa 

Friday 2 April  
Good Friday Holiday 

Thursday 22 April  
NIL - Volunteers Required 

Friday 23 April  
Debbie          Kylie 
Ashlee 

PBL Winners Week 10 

  

 Ochre T. 5/6C Clarence B. 3/4C Kody W.  3/4C 
 Cuba G. 3/4M Frankie C. 3/4N Kai H.      3/4L 
 Ryan O. 5/6J Nina M. 1H 

Congratulations also to our PBL Kingsley Day winners. 

Our Director, Educational Leadership, Mr David Robson, 
drew the names out of the PBL Kingsley Barrel.  
Mr Robson loved the excitement from all our winners. 
 
Term 1 Kingsley Day major prize winners were; 
Koa 3/4C; and  
Emelyne 3/4C 
 
Our minor prize winners were; 
Elka 3/4M   
Preston 5/6J  
Trinity 5/6P  
Rose 3/4L   
Ella 3/4N   
Darcy 5/6S 
Zali 2S   

Ikah 5/6W 

SPORT NEWS 

 
AFL Boys 

Hamish, Jimmy, Riley, Leo and Zac went to the AFL  
District Trials and Riley was selected to go to the  
Regional Trials in Coffs Harbour this week.  
Good luck Riley!  
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      KIMP NEWS  
 

Intermediate Band wows audience 
(and teachers!) in their first  
performance for 2021! 
It was a VERY exciting start to the week on Monday  
morning with Intermediate Band's first performance for the 
year.  It was hard to know who was the most excited! The kids 
were VERY excited to be performing on the stage for the first 
time, parents were VERY excited to be watching the  
performance and KIMP teachers were VERY excited to be doing 
what we love doing with an amazing group of beginners and  
intermediate students! As I said to the parents who were able 
to come there have been so many wins for this group this term 
- both individually and as an ensemble. I don't think we have 
ever sounded so together and with such a balanced sound at 
this early part of the year … which is all great news as we move 
forward. Thank you to those parents who were able to come, 
don't worry we are planning more performances for next term 
already. 

Easter Hat Parade Wednesday! 
As the newsletter goes to print Senior Band are busy practicing 
at home for the Easter Hat Parade on Wednesday. I don't think 
I've ever looked forward to playing the Chicken Dance as much 
as I am this year! We are all so happy to be performing again 
and every performance lifts the program and motivates our 
musicians to keep playing. 

KIMP Term 2 
Timetables will be sent home at the end of this week and I will 
email them to parents as well. 
Billing - the office will have billing ready to send home for the 
start of next term. 
Band Folders - don't forget band folders are in the office for 
all students who are in one of the bands - $32 

Have a wonderful Easter, thank you for all the awesome support 
this term … KIMP has had a great start to the year. Thank you 
too to Mr Walsh and Mr Moodie who have given 110% to KIMP 
and turned up at the crack of dawn for rehearsals 2 and 3 
mornings a week!!! 

Nicky Cooper  
(and Mr Walsh and Mr Moodie!) 
Kingscliff Instrumental Music Program 

UPDATE 
 

$20,907  
Current total of teachers to be slimed = 5  
Mrs Mirana  Mr Prichard 
Mrs Kershler Mr Goulding 
Mrs Thomas 

Every $1000 that we raise between now and the Colour 
Run, another Kingy staff member will be slimed!  
Who else would you like to see slimed?? 

Important Dates: 

Colour Run Event - Thursday 1st April 
Fundraising Stops - Friday 23rd April (Term 2, Week 1) 
Order prizes by - Friday 30th April (Term 2, Week 2) 

P&C NEWS 

Easter Egg Fundraiser Raffle  

The P&C will be holding an Easter Egg raffle on the day of the 
‘Easter Hat Parade’, Wednesday, 31st March.  

Competition tickets have gone home to families.  Please return 
the sold tickets to the office before Wednesday. 
 

Thank you, 
Kingscliff P&C Committee  
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 Intermediate Band 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

  


